Docket Number:	02-AFC-01C
Project Title:	Sonoran Energy Project (formerly Blythe Energy Project Phase II) - Compliance
TN #:	215712
Document Title:	Project Owner's Status Report #14
Description:	N/A
Filer:	Judith Warmuth
Organization:	Stoel Rives LLP
Submitter Role:	Applicant
Submission Date:	2/1/2017 9:06:20 AM
Docketed Date:	2/1/2017



500 Capitol Mall, Suite 1600 Sacramento, California 95814 T. 916.447.0700 F. 916.447.4781 www.stoel.com

February 1, 2017

KRISTEN T. CASTAÑOS Direct (916) 319-4674 kristen.castanos@stoel.com

The Honorable Janea A. Scott, Presiding Commissioner The Honorable Karen Douglas, Associate Commissioner Hearing Officer Ralph Lee California Energy Commission 1516 Ninth Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Sonoran Energy Project (02-AFC-01C)
AltaGas Sonoran Energy Inc.'s Status Report #14

Dear Commissioners and Hearing Officer Lee:

Pursuant to the September 22, 2016 Memorandum (TN# 213756) docketed in this proceeding, Project Owner AltaGas Sonoran Energy Inc. ("Project Owner" or "AltaGas Sonoran") herein submits this Status Report related to the pending Petition to Amend ("Petition") the Sonoran Energy Project (formerly Blythe Energy Project Phase II) ("SEP").

Recently, in January 2017, Project Owner paid the annual fees to renew SEP's air permits, which have been issued by the Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District.

Additionally, Project Owner has been working diligently with the Western Area Power Administration ("WAPA") related to SEP's interconnection, and WAPA is preparing an updated Facilities Study. In Status Report #13 (TN# 215120), Project Owner indicated that it expected to submit the Affected Systems Study necessary for Staff to complete the transmission analysis in approximately three months. This timeframe was based on anticipated receipt of WAPA's Facilities Study in January 2017. WAPA, however, recently informed Project Owner that the Facilities Study will not be available until approximately mid-March 2017. The California Independent System Operator ("CAISO") Affected Systems Study will follow WAPA's Facilities Study and, therefore, the Affected Systems Study has been further delayed.

As has been noted in previous Status Reports, although the above-identified interconnection reports remain delayed, Project Owner does not believe there is a compelling reason to bifurcate the proceeding at this time. Project Owner would like to keep the proceedings together (not bifurcated) and supports the issuance of a new schedule shortly after publication of FSA Part B.

California Energy Commission February 1, 2017 Page 2

Project Owner will provide additional updates regarding the CAISO Affected Systems Study as more information becomes available.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristen T. Castaños